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Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County   
 
Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of Change Order Number 8 for the 
Sandy Health Center Project with Banlin Construction, LLC 

No County General Funds Involved  
 

Purpose/ 
Outcome 

The request for the approval of this Change Order (No. 8) for the Banlin 
Construction, LLC Contract through Health, Housing and Human Services 
Department, and Health Centers Division, to continue building the new Health 
Center within the City of Sandy.  

Dollar Amount 
and  
Fiscal Impact 
 

Original Banlin Construction, LLC Contract…………..……….$4,738,515.00 
Change Orders Number 1 to Number 6/ H3S Approved…….$   143,960.61 (3%) 
Change Order Number 7/ BCC Approved…..………………...$   122,931.13 (2.6%) 
Change Order Number 8, 30 Day Extension/ BCC Pending. $              0.00 (0%)   
Unchanged Banlin Const., LLC Contract Amount:….………..$5,005,406.74 (5.6%) 
 
No County General Funds will be used for this project. 

Funding Source Health Centers Division Fund Balance is 100% of the project costs.   
Duration June 22, 2021 – May 11, 2022, Planned Construction Schedule. 
Previous Board 
Action/ Review 

Board approved Banlin Construction Change Order No. 7 on February 3, 2022. 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities. 
2. Building a strong infrastructure. 

County Review This Construction Contract was reviewed and approved by County Counsel AN on 
May 17, 2021 

Procurement 
Review 

1. Was the item processed through Procurement? Yes 
2. Procurement and H3S worked together for review and advertisement of 

this publicly bid project. 
Contact Person Deborah Cockrell – Health Centers Division, Director: 503-756-9674 
Contract No. H3S 10157 

 
BACKGROUND:  The Health Centers Division of the Health, Housing and Human Services Department 
requests the approval of this Banlin Construction LLC (Banlin) Change Order Number 8 for the Sandy Health 
Center Project.  Due to various issues around the country regarding manufacturing and shipping of 
construction products, Banlin is requesting an additional 30-day time extension for their Construction Contract.  
Allowing this contract extension has been deemed necessary by the construction team (i.e. Ankrom Moisan, 
County Health Centers, and Banlin).  If Change Order Number 8 is approved by the BCC, the new Substantial 
Completion Date will be April 27, 2022, and the Final Completion Date will be May 11, 2022 for the new Sandy 
Health Center Project.  
 
Change Order Number 8 is as follows: 
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1. 30-Day Time Extension/ This is a “zero cost” item………….…………..………………..…....$0  
Change Order Total for #8……………………………………………........................................$0 
 
PROJECT OVERVIEW:  The new Sandy Health Center Project is a 9,400 square foot one-level facility that will 
provide behavioral care, dental care, health care, and a modest pharmacy.  This new building will service the 
City of Sandy, and rural Clackamas County.  The new building address is 39740 Pleasant Street, Sandy 
Oregon, 97055.  The property is located at the corner of Ten Eyck Road and Highway 26, the east side of 
Sandy.  
 
RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend the approval of this Change Order Number 8 and that Tootie Smith, 
Chair of the Board of County Commissioners sign on behalf of the Board of County Commissioners. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rodney A. Cook, Director 
Health, Housing and Human Services 
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